
VETERANS GOLFERS’ PRESIDENTS REPORT 

FOR YEAR ENDING 30TH JUNE 2024 

 

I didn’t nominate at our AGM this year, so I won’t predict what may happen in 

the future. Dennis O’Keefe has stepped up to replace me as president.  

While I was president, I found the management and board members very 

supportive towards the Vets. I’m sure this will continue in the future with 

Dennis’s Golf Club comes first attitude. 

I’d like to thank Gary Thatcher and Brian Cox for displaying common sense and 

flexibility over requests I made during the last 12 months. 

After attending a 10-year planning meeting with the board and all interested 

parties, my confidence in the future of the Club was reinforced by the cautious 

ambition of the board. Their willingness to seek advice from experts before 

committing to major projects will ensure the Club’s future is in good hands. 

I have enjoyed my time as Vet’s president and hopefully been judged to have 

done an acceptable job. If so the credit must go to the committee members for 

their tireless work ethic and going about business with zero friction over 

decisions made.  

I’m not in the habit of naming individuals for their contributions to the Vets 

because it’s obvious to me they don’t do it for recognition. So in closing I’d like 

to thank the committee and all the Vet members for their support and 

camaraderie during my tenure. 

 

Allan Barrow 

Ex President 

 


